
Dear Round 3 Sponsor,  
  
We are writing to provide you with an important and urgent update on your application for an 
AmeriCorps NCCC team.   
  
In alignment with the Trump-Vance Administration priorities and Executive Order 14222, “Implementing 
the President's ‘Department of Government Efficiency’ Cost Efficiency Initiative,” AmeriCorps NCCC is 
working within new operational parameters that impact the program’s ability to sustain program 
operations.  
  
As a result, AmeriCorps NCCC is pausing the deployment of teams to sponsors at this time. We regret 
any inconvenience this may have caused you and will keep you informed as our operational dynamic 
evolves consistent with Administration priorities.  
  
Thank you for your interest in hosting an AmeriCorps NCCC team.  
  
Jaime 
  

Jaime Brancato 
  
Deputy Region Director for Programming 
AmeriCorps NCCC – Southwest Region 
15001 E Oxford Ave. Suite B Aurora, CO 80014 
AmeriCorps.gov 
M: 202-491-9038 
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